PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
DATE: May 1, 2008
TIME; 3:00 – 4:00

LOCATION:  Room L106

Members Present: Gil Rodriguez, Humberto Sale, Bruce Cutler, Ruth Goodin, Gail Newman, Curtis Corlew, Kathy Cullar, Erlinda Jones, Margaret Hertstein. 

Guest: President Garcia

	Item #
	Topic/Activity
	NOTES

	1. 
	Announcements 
	· Still waiting for our award for program review! Gail has volunteered to personally go to Fullerton College and wrestle the award away from the RP president.
· A subcommittee to work on institutional effectiveness will meet during summer.  Bruce, Ruth and one other faculty member will be on the committee. 

	2.
	Strategic Planning Sub-group Report and Next Steps
	· The subcommittee presented a grid with six college goals taken from the Master Plan for committee reflection.  Some goals and activities have been planned and started.  Is there a need to evaluate the implemented activities to see where we are in the process?  Should the college community be surveyed for ideas? 
· The main point made by Peter and the group was that we don’t need a “new strategic plan”. We have not completed the educational master plan that was written in 2006. We need to carry out that plan! It is basically a strategic plan. We need to implement that plan – Gil will draft an “implementation grid” for the EMP. This will be sent to the committee and Peter to review, revise and sent on for completion.
· Once plan is written, post in a visible place.  Communication to college community should be continuous and innovative to reach all. 



	3.
	Status of RAP evaluation
	SGC evaluated their role in the process and will make recommendations at their next meeting to improve processes.  The survey monkey that was sent out only received five responses.  4 were favorable and only l was negative for the process. The survey will go out once more to try for more response.  The responses are due 5-9-08.

	4.
	Rubric for Evaluating
	A discussion of the rubric was a valuable tool to understand where we are as an institution.  
· Part I: Program Review –the college is mostly at the proficiency level.  Items are in progress with positive forward movement.
· Part II: Planning –the college is still at development phase with strong positive movement in the direction of sustainable continuous quality improvement.

Overall the college is making progress towards proficiency.  The rubric will be useful for the accreditation visit and should be posted on the planning website for the college community to see.  It is important to think about these items. Peter did a marvelous job in preparing for this discussion.

	5.
	Status of Annual Progress Report on Review and Planning Templates:
	Bruce revised the templates for Annual Administrative and Support Services Program Review and Planning Progress  from the committee’s previous recommendations. Student services has decided to use the current template. 

	6.
	Status on Planning Cycles: Calendar Update
	The updated Calendar will be put on the website.  A six year cycle will be the emphasis not a ten year cycle.


